We like to sing Seiya at the Sun-
day service. Although, we have
many other Buddhist gatha to
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persons often selects Seiya for us
to sing. And no one complains.

choose from and the lyrics are in
Probably, one reason we like

Japanese, somehow, the chair-

Seiya 1s the soaring but ground-
ed melody. Overall, the melody
sounds bright, but it is not too

Seiya and Takeko Kujo

bright. It sounds melancholy
too. Such a melody matches the

Buddhist expression of the Truth

where two opposites co-reside to-

gether. As Buddhists, we like this
The lyrics were originally a
poem composed by Lady Takeko
Kujo (1887-1928), who was the
sister of the 22nd Monshu (Head

kind of melody.

1311 W. 37TH STREET, LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90007 @& 323 731 4617 =& SENSHINTEMPLE@GMAIL.COM & SENSHINTEMPLE.ORG

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
1 2 3 4 5 Parking Fundraiser
7:30p Kinnara Gagaku 7:30p Board Meeting Time: TBA
8p Kinnara Taikog USC Football Parking (Oregon)

6 Daylight Savings Time Ends 7 8 9 10 11 12
8:30a BWA Reikai 9:30a Exercise Class 7:30p Kinnara Bugaku 9:30a Exercise Class
9:30a Japanese Study Class 8p Kinnara Taiko
10a Monthly Memorial Service / Shotsuki Hoyo
11a Study Class / Kids' Club
13 14 15 16 17 18 19
9:30a Japanese Study Class 9:30a Exercise Class  7:30p Kinnara Gagaku 9:30a Exercise Class
10a Family Service 8p Kinnara Taiko
11a Study Class / Dharma School
12noon Temple General Meeting
20 Osoji & Omigaki No services 21 22 23 24 Thanksgiving 29 26 Parking Fundraiser
8a-12noon Osojitemple clean-up & Omigaki  7:30p 9:30a Exercise Class Time: TBA
(altar polishing) Zadankai USC Football Parking (Notre Dame)
No Services
27 28 29 30 31
9:30a Japanese Study Class 9:30a Exercise Class 9:30a Exercise Class
10a Family Service 8p Kinnara Taiko

11a Study Class / Kids' Club

NOVEMBER TOBAN:

Sunday Service Temple

Hondo Toban Wilbur Takashima,
Iris Takashima, Glen Isomoto,
Joyce Isomoto

NOVEMBER Onaijin Flower Arrangement:
Nov5 Yoko Nishikawa, Yuki Ushirogata
Nov 12 Qris Yamashita, Donna Ebata
Nov 19 Sharon Koga, Denise Kodani

Upcoming in DECEMBER
Dec4 BodhiDay Service and

Shotsuki

rehearsal.

Dec 31 Joya-e, End of Year Service

Nov 26 Toshiko Yamaguchi, Ikuko/Kaz Matsubayashi

All classes subject to change without notice.
Please call a group member to confirm meeting/



DHARMA MESSAGE: NOVEMBER 2016

Priest) of Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji school, Kozui Ohtani. After
her marriage, she changed her family name to Kujo.

Lady Kujo 1s known as the co-founder of Fujinkai or BWA
(Buddhist Women’s Association). She and her sister-in-law,
Ohtani Kazuko founded the BWA in 1907. As the leaders of
BWA, they worked hard to establish the girls’ high school and

the women's college in Kyoto to give
Buddhist education to the young
women. In addition to founding the
Fujinkai and the schools for Buddhist
women, she founded a hospital. In
1923, the big earthquake hit Tokyo,
causing huge damages all over the
city. About 1,900,000 people were
devastated and 100,000 people died.
She helped to rebuild Tsukiji Hong-
wanji and provided medical treatment
to the victims of the earthquake. She
played an active part, not only in Jodo
Shinshu temples, but also outside of
the temples for the public welfare.
Hence, Lady Kujo was a very
influential figure in Hongwanji. She
was also very popular among Japanese
people in those days. She was admired
as one of the top beauty celebrities
and her lifestyle was featured in
Japanese women’s magazines. Her
collected poems became a best-sell-

ing book named Muyuge as well
+£54 as her picture and poster. In 1928,
“ atthe age of 41, six months after
publishing her collection of poetry, she
passed away due to an illness. It is said
that she passed away while reciting
the nembutsu. After she died, a movie
company made a film of her life and
her poetry in honor of her work.

The song, Seiya, appears in her

book, Muyuge. I would like to add the
English translation below:

Seiya (peaceful night)

“How beautiful the starry sky!
Who could know the mystery of the
heavens?

When these countless eyes shine
brilliantly,
My heart is filled with joy!

More numerous than the sands of
the Ganges are the Buddhas.
When I heard that they watch over
us night and day,

My heart is filled with peace.”

In this poem, Lady Kujo compares the
stars to the Buddhas as the numerous
numbers of stars in the sky and the nu-
merous numbers of Buddhas watching
over us. Sometimes stars are related to
the deceased. A Greek philosopher of
the 1st B.C.E. seriously mentioned that
the deceased becomes a star.

Traditionally, in Jodo Shinshu, the
deceased are respected as Buddhas,
protecting us and guiding us to be
born in the Pure Land. Shinran Shonin
composed a Wasan (hymn):

“When we say Namu-amida-butsu,
The countless Buddhas throughout
the ten quarters,

Surrounding us a hundredfold, a
thousandfold,

Rejoice in and protect us.”

As the poem relates, we can think
that Lady Takeko Kujo, together with
masters of Pure Land teaching, our
ancestors, family members, and the
temple pioneers have become one of the
shiny eyes in the night sky or one of the
Buddhas who protects us all the time.

Namoamidabutsu
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MONTHLY MEMORIAL SERVICE: NOVEMBER 2016

The monthly memorial service is
usually held on the first Sunday of
each month in memory of those who
have passed away in that month. At
the service, the list of names of the
deceased, the person observing the
memorial and the person’s relation
to the deceased is read. The Month-
ly Memorial List is also published
in the Prajna newsletter. To have

a name entered into the Monthly
Memorial List, please call the office
as names may not automatically be
entered after a funeral.

Monthly Memorial Service NOVEMBER

Sunday, November 6, 2016 10:00am

SESHU DECEASED’S RELATION DECEASED
(OBSERVANT) TO OBSERVANT

Akahori, Ted and Tomi Friends Imai, Harry and Ida
Akahori, Ted and Tomi Brother Akahori, Bob Yoneo
Imamura, Kikue Brother Yoshimura, Toshiyuki
Isomoto, Glen Mother Isomoto, Satoko
Kada, Dorothy Mother-in-law Kada, Takiye
Kammerer, Michele Father Kammerer, William
Kiyohara, Ruby Husband Kiyohara, Akira
Kojima, Chikako Grandmother Uneda, Yoshiko
Kuwata, Yuriko Mother Yamada, Tosao
Matsumura, Henry Grandmother Matsumura, Satomi
Minami, Jean Mother Yokomi, Misako
Minami, Jean Brother Yokomi, Tadashi Ted
Munekata, Ryo Mother Munekata, Kasumi
Murakami, Hisako Mother Takahashi, Koito
Nakagawa, Fred Mother Nakagawa, Kiyo
Nakawatase, Sachiko Husband Nakawatase, Hideyoshi
Nakawatase, Yasuko Father-in-law Nakawatase, Anzaemon
Nishisaka, Yuriko Husband Nishisaka, Arthur
Ota, Masaru Mother Ota, Hisayo

Otamura, Katherine Husband Otamura, Roy

Sato, Terry Husband Sato, Gene
Shimohara, Ellen Husband Shimohara, Jerry
Shimohara, Ellen Mother-in-law Shimohara, Chiyoko
Sonday, Reiko Father Nimi, Shinichi
Takashima, Iris Uncle Yasuda, Shig

Tanaka, Lillian Mother Shiosaki, Ethel

Toji, Dean Mother Toji, Evelyn
Ushirogata, Mutsuo Father Ushirogata, Kiichi
Ushirogata, Yukie Brother Matsushita, Hiroshi
Uyeno, Matsuko Father-in-law Uyeno, Yoshisuke
‘Wakinaka, Asa Father Wakinaka, Hiroyuki
Wakinaka, Asa Mother Wakinaka, Tane
‘Wakinaka, Bernice Father Nagaoka, Tokuzo
Yamaguchi, Toshiko Husband Yamaguchi, Frank
Yamasaki, Reiko Husband Yamasaki, George
Yamashita, Betty Brother Takahashi, Paul
Yokoyama, Arlene Father Yamada, Harold
Yoshimura, Brett and Susan Daughter Yoshimura, Deklan

ANNOUNCEMENTS: NOVEMBER 2016

Sunday, 10am
December 4, 2016

hi Day Servi i

Bodhi Day celebrates
Shakyamuni Buddha’s attainment
lo enlightenment.
Please join ug at Senshin to commemorate
ttlis special day for Bugdhists.
The service will be held with
the Monthly Memorial Service.

*There will be r]o program on Saturday this year.

~

REMINDER: TEMPLE ANNUAL MEETING
Sunday, November 13 at 12noon

Just a friendly reminder that the General Membership Annual Meeting
will take place on November 13, 2016, at noon in the Study Classroom in
the Education Building.

The agenda of the meeting generally includes the annual budget, reports
from the various temple organizations, the temple calendar, as well as any
temple member’s concerns or ideas.

Any interested temple member is welcome and certainly encouraged to
join the meeting to learn more about the temple’s affairs.

Hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

DOUG AIHARA
Board President



DANA / DONATIONS: NOVEMBER 2016

Listed are donations handled by
the Regular Treasurer:

Special: donation received with no
specific reason given

Orei: donation for use of temple
facilities, equipment, etc.
Nokotsudo: donation by families
who have family cremains in the
Nokotsudo (columbarium)

The Regular Treasurer is required
to send receipts for donations of
$250.00 and over. Receipts for all
other donations will not be sent
unless requested by the donor.

Barbara Tanezaki
Yoshiko Takeuchi
ichard & Denise Kodani

In memory of Hisako & Bene Kakita
Special donation

In memory of Fred Kodani

In memory of Shirley Kodani

In memory of Toshiye Ito

Iso Kanagawa & Celia Huey Special donation
9/4/2016  Misao Matsuda In memory of Rev. & Mrs. Enryo Unno
Masao Kodani In memory of Rev. & Mrs. Enryo Unno
Arlene Yokoyama 49th day service, Thelma Yamada
Geremie & Stacey Camara  In memory of Rev. & Mrs. Enryo Unno
Masao Kodani Special donation
Jr. YBA Thank you for Seminar 3
9/10/2016 Wilbur & Iris Takashima In memory of Shirley Kodani
Nagano Family In memory of Julia Nagano
9/11/2016 Anonymous Special donation
Gary & Paula Shirasago Nokotsudo, in memory of
George, Sally, Glenn Shirasago
Dale & Susan Shirasago Nokotsudo, in memory of
George, Sally, Glenn Shirasago
Gary & Paula Shirasago Memorial Service, George Shirasago
Dale & Susan Shirasago Memorial Service, George Shirasago
Gary & Paula Shirasago Memorial Service, Glenn Shirasago
Dale & Susan Shirasago Memorial Service, Glenn Shirasago

9/18/1016 Uchima Family
Iris Takashima

Thank you donation
Isshu-ki, Seichi Jinde

Yoshiko Takeuchi In memory of Rev. Enryo Unno
Katherine Hayashi In memory of Tsugio & Lillian Takeuchi
Beverly Rogers 529 College Savings

Curtis Rooks In memory of Kikuyo Rooks

Yoshio Nishimoto In memory of Rev. Enryo Unno

9/25/1016 Diane Kawaguchi
Kelvin & Yoko Nishikawa

Nokotsudo, Nat & Doris Kawaguchi

Brett’s Graduation,
Doctor of Physical Therapy

OCTOBER
FLOWER DONATIONS

Ted & Tomi Akahori
Andrew Chandler Estate
Tammy & Dale Matsubara
Yuri Nishisaka

Mark & Reiko Sonday
Betty Yamashita

SEPTEMBER BUILDING FUND DONATIONS
Donna Ebata*

Kim, S. & Tokeshi J.
Mizutani Family**
Murakami, Richard & Masako
Nakashima, Jean***
Nishisaka, Yuri

Nishiyama, Dexter****
Senshin-ji Chochin Fund
Shimabukuro, Shigeichi
Uyeno, Matsuko

Yamashita, Tak & Betty

*In memory of Bob Toji

**In memory of Rev. Enryo Unno
***[n memory of Howard Nakashima
k%% Proceeds from vehicle donation

i . -1_.
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Senshin-ji Building Fund November 2016 Update
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As this article is being written, it has
been exactly two months since the
remodeling of the Social Hall began
on August 8. There has been signif-
icant progress, but unfortunately, a
few more unexpected issues have
arisen beyond those described in last
month’s article. Most of these issues

are directly related to directives of the
building inspectors who visit the site
at each stage of the construction work.
As such, we have to comply with their
directions, most of which involve vari-
ous building codes and laws.

The interior of the building under-
went a significant amount of gutting
in order to prepare it for new electrical
and plumbing installations, as well
as to repair and replace some severe
termite- and water-damaged wood.
Environmental inspectors determined
that the planned height of the para-
pets (vertical wall extensions) was
too short, so the contractors were
ordered to make them taller in order to
completely screen the roof-mounted
HVAC equipment from the view of
pedestrians walking along adjacent
sidewalks and streets. This change
required a revision of the construction
plans in order to fully comply. When

this work is completed, it will give
the illusion that the Social Hall is two
stories tall!

The LADWP required that we
install a larger electrical cabinet, which
would have to be ground-mounted on
anew concrete pad instead of being
wall-mounted as originally designed.
An even heavier impact resulted from
the LADWP’s requirement that all elec-
trical service cables from their power
poles had to be buried rather than
strung from their overhead wires to
the cabinet location. Due to the size of
the cables and the conduit that protects
the cables, a 7-foot deep trench, 3 feet
wide, had to be dug with heavy ma-
chinery across the width of the parking
lot. This work alone added a significant
amount of cost to the overall project,
but we had no choice. Without this
buried cable, the LADWP would not
approve electrical service to be turned
on for the remodeled Social Hall.

At this point, we seem to have
jumped the most important and signifi-
cant hurdles, and we are hoping that the
remainder of the construction work and
installations will proceed with no further
delays and with no further cost increas-
es. We should have a much better assess-
ment of this in next month’s article.

Quite a few temple members have
had input into various aspects of the

" e G TG S 3
remodeling work, including selec-
tion of wall and floor tiling in the
restrooms, linoleum vinyl tiling in the
kitchen and hallways, selection of
continiued on page 8
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continued from page 7

oven and range, and the layout/design
of the kitchen millwork (cabinetry).

It is especially important to offer our
deep thanks to Russell Nishida and his
business (Basically Cabinets, Inc.) for

taking on the critical task of designing
the kitchen. Russell has spent many
hours working on this over the past
couple of months, and he has coordi-
nated meetings attended by various
temple members who volunteered to
give input to the
design. He will
be taking all of
the comments
and suggestions
into account to
produce a final
kitchen layout.
There are
sure to be some
additional revi-
sions required by
the inspectors,
but we hope that
they will not be
too involved or
too costly. To be
truthful, some of
the added require-
ments have been
mind-numbing,
but inescapable.
We will have to
| deal with it.
: ~ Again, thank
you all for hanging in there with us
while this project works towards com-
pletion.

In Gassho,
WILBUR TAKASHIMA

Senshin Vehicle
Donation

This is a reminder that Senshin will
take any vehicle (car, pickup, truck,
motorcycle, and even boat) as a dona-
tion to the temple. The funds realized
from these donations are earmarked
for the Senshin-ji Building Fund.
Donors can report the full amount of
funds received from the vehicle dona-
tion as a deduction on their tax returns.

‘We work with Harold’s Car Do-
nation Service (HCDS) to have the
vehicles picked up, processed and
refurbished as necessary to bring in
the highest sale amount for the donat-
ed vehicle. Even if the vehicle is not
operational, it can still have salvage-
able value, sometimes for
more than we could expect.

Once the proceeds from the vehicle
donation are received by Senshin, a
letter is sent to the donor to acknowl-
edge the vehicle donation. The letter
includes details of the donated vehicle
and the amount for which the vehicle
was sold or salvaged. All donors will
be acknowledged in the Prajna.

If you have any questions about the
program, or wish to donate a vehicle,
please contact either Jean Minami
(323) 938-0048, or Wilbur Takashima
(310) 398-9558.

Senshin-ji Building Fund

1311 West 37th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90007

Name(s)

Address

City

State

Zip

Donation Amount: $

(Please make checks payable to: Senshin-ji Building Fund)

NOTE: In order to maintain compliance with IRS policy, whenever we receive a check in the amount of $250.00 or more,
we will send an acknowledgement letter to the donor for his/her records. For amounts less than $250.00, your cancelled check
will serve as a receipt for the donation. However, if you wish to have a letter of receipt sent to you, regardless of the donation
amount, please let us know and we will be most happy to comply.
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College Savings
929 Plan

Senshin has a College Savings 529
Senshin has a College Savings 529
Plan to help with the costs of higher
education for our minister’s family.
Contributing to this fund will pro-
vide tax-free income for the minister’s
children when they are college age.
In eight years at 7%, monies put in
today could almost double by the time
they are ready to go to college.

If you would like to contribute, you
have two options:
1. Write a check out to Senshin
Buddhist Temple along with a
memo or note indicating you would
like to contribute to the 529 ac-
count. Your contribution is not con-
sidered a tax-deductible donation.
2. You can write a check out to
MESP (Michigan Education Sav-
ings Program) and mail it directly
to PO Box 55925, Boston, MA
02205-5925. Be sure to send a note
indicating the contribution is to go
to the Senshin Buddhist Temple,
Account #9393725.
If you write a check to Senshin,
there is no minimum. If you write a
check to MESP, the check must be
$25 or more.

Owned by the temple, the intention
of the fund is to provide additional
support to its minister and family.

If you have any questions, please feel
free to contact Doug Aihara at (213)
626-9625 or at douga@aihara-associ-
ates.com.

& ANNOUNCEMENTS!

Religious Committee

Save the Date! February 11 & 12,2017
Senshin Retreat
Palm Garden Hotel, Thousand Qaks

We are pleased to announce that
Rev. Masao Kodani will be speak-
ing at our 2017 Retreat. Please come
and join us. Rev. Kodani will lead a
discussion examining how we deceive
ourselves. It promises to be a lively
and enlightening exchange.

As in the recent past, the Retreat
will begin Saturday morning followed
by afternoon and evening sessions.
The Retreat will conclude Sunday with
a morning session and lunch. Registra-
tion forms with 2017 fees will appear
in the December Prajna. Please make
plans for attending.

BWA

Next meeting is Sunday, November 6,
at 8:30am

ABA

Join ABA by calling Ron Ohata, (703)
887-9570, or any ABA member. We
even waive the first year’s dues, nor-
mally $5.00!

JrYBA

Last month the Jr’s were busy attend-
ing the SDJrYBL’s Conference hosted
by Nishi Jr. YBA. Russell Uyemura,
Blake Yokoyama, Mariko Rooks and

school year the first order of business
was to elect a new cabinet for 2016-
2017. The newly elected cabinet is as
follows: Ross Leong, President; Justin
Kawaguchi, 1st VP; Griffen Mizutani,
Treasurer; Kyla Jackson & Mariko
Rooks, Secretary; Erin Akamine,
Religious Chair; Russell Uyemura,
Historian; Kai Yokoyama, Boys/Girls
Athletics. Also, new advisors are
Stephanie Mizutani and Diane Yo-
koyama. It should be another exciting
year for the Jr’s.

If you’re a high school student and
want to join, please contact Marilyn
Shimabukuro at (818) 248-4720.

JR YBA NEWS FLASH!

NO
MOCHITSUKI
THIS YEAR!

Due to the renovation of the So-
cial Hall currently in progress, the
Jr’s will not be hosting the annual
temple’s Mochitsuki this year. As one
of the fun activities that brings us all
together, we will miss it this year.

Book Group

The next meeting is December 18. New
titles, new authors and new members
are welcome. Contact Lilly & Mike
Yanagita (818) 956-1070, email n7will-
ow@gmail.com.

Kai Yokoyama attended the event.
At our first Jr. YBA meeting of the
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CONTINUED
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Our Raku/Tea Class was a huge suc-
cess, and I wanted to extend thanks

to Rev. Mas for again delivering an
amazing talk on tea before we enjoyed
drinking matcha and a sweet from

the wares we made. Rev. Mas spoke
about, and had us sample, the teas we

R

grew up with
as Japanese
Americans,
quite dif-
ferent than
the tea we
were about
to taste. I
asked a
volunteer

from the

class to
write something
for the Prajna, Amy Yukawa:

Greetings from WasabiKai!

As a newbie to the experience I have
to say it was fantastic! If you don't
mind getting your hands dirty or

Yo
oy

ke ] .-."EF:“: i
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w

adding a bit of culture to your life,
come join the action. We just com-
pleted our RAKU session and all 1
can say is WOW, what a thrill it was
fo see our creations emerge from the
firing and cooling process.

No experience required,

only a will to create and
| enjoy the company of your
fellow potters/temple mem-
bers. Come visit the studio
to see our wares and see
what you can do.....

Love clay? Come have
" some Fun.
. Amy-san

There is currently a
- waiting list for future

schedule for classes which
will begin in the new

year. We have Open Studio Thursdays
10:30a to 2p and Sundays 12noon to
2:30pm when classes are not in session.
Please feel free to join us. Visit us on
Facebook - Wasabikai.

classes. We will post a new

Social Media

. SenshinBuddhistTemple

e @senshiniji

@senshinji
=°

FMLB=
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2016118

Kinnara Gagaku and
Bugaku

Classes are held at Senshin on
Wednesdays at 7:30pm. Beginners or
experienced are wel-
comed.
GAGAKU (the
music) meets on
the 1st and 3rd
Wednesdays.
BUGAKU (the
dance) meets on
the 2nd and 4th
Wednesdays.
Call (323) 731-4617 for
more info.
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Senshin Karate Club

We are now forming a Karate Club.
The purpose of this club is to enhance
the physical and mental health of the
temple members and their friends as
well as learning Buddhist thoughts
through the training.

We will have Senior class (over
60), Adult class (younger than senior
or who think they are young), and
Children class. Senior class focuses
on balance training and good blood
circulation. Children's class focuses
on self discipline and strengthen the
energy and body coordination. Adult
class focuses on everything. Instructor
is Rev. Furumoto. If you are interested,
please ask Rev. Furumoto for more
information.
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Otoki Cookbooks

Copies are still available from the
Hongwanji Place Bookstore, located
next to the Library at Senshin. For price
and details, email Hongwanjiplace@
yahoo.com or call (323) 731-4617.
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